

The Eastlawn Newsletter

Published by Eastlawn Property Owners' Association January 2011

SPECIAL MEETING

There will be a special meeting of the Eastlawn Property Owners association at Our Lady of The Lake Church hall, (formerly Holy Cross Church) at the corner of Lakeshore Blvd and 200th street on Friday January 7, 2011 at 7:00 P.M.

EASTLAWN CONSTRUCTION SET TO BEGIN SOON

We have just learned of plans to replace water and sewer lines on east 190th, 191,193,194, and 195. These plans will also affect residents on Newton and South Lakeshore. You may have already noticed red flags and markers along Newton and East 190. This will impact every Eastlawn resident. Even if you don't live on the mentioned streets, traffic patterns will change.

CITY OFFICIALS WILL BE PRESENT AT MEETING

Mary Jo Minarik, Ward 4 councilwoman, will be present at the meeting to answer questions and address concerns about this project. She has also arranged for the Director of City Services, Randy Smith, and/or Assistant director Lee Bock to be there as well. This project will last for months and will involve tree removal; sidewalk, drive aprons and street tear up.

THIS IS THE ONLY MEETING

This is the only meeting we have planned prior to construction. Many of us will have concerns. I urge all the residents to attend. This will be a much more personal chance to meet your councilwoman and city officials. You can be better prepared for what comes next.

What is Eastlawn?

Some of you may not be familiar with the Eastlawn Property Owners' Association and its purpose. We were founded in 1928 and are one of the oldest Associations in the city. Eastlawn is the triangular development that includes all of South Lakeshore and Newton from E.200 to Lakeshore Blvd. and all the streets between: East 197, 195, 194, 193, 191, and 190. There are approximately 270 homes in this area.

Our goal today is to unite this community, to act on neighborhood concerns, disseminate community information, and host social events that allow residents to get to know one another.

Recycling Update

The city has now returned to a curbside recycling program. We will no longer be collecting any items. We wish to thank the Szalay family for all their recycling efforts.

.